

270th Meeting of the IOSH Thames Valley Branch held on 11th October 2017 at the University of Reading

Members present: Ian Allen, Stephen Barrass, Bernice Baverstock, Paul Beaumont, Kris Dower, Achilleus Iheozor-Ejidfor, Bob Forster, Graham Freeborn, Tim Gassick, Peter Hall, Tracy Hawkins, David Heath, Tony Horsfall, Rasib Hussain, Jon Illman, Judith Kamya, Julian Marks, Kelly Nichol, Tyrone Partridge, Max Paswal, Jos Payse, Andrew Price, Jim Prowse, Lourdes Ramos, Roberts, Jennifer Toner, Gordon Tranter, Sally Wearing, Chris Williamson, Angela Woods.

<u>Apologies for absence:</u> Steve Pulling Graham Parker. Visitors:

The minutes of the previous meeting on 18th September 2017 were accepted.

Matters arising: none

Members problems

A member asked if there are any training courses for DSEAR. There will a branch meeting in November on the topic. Previous presenter on the topic (who also provides training) is DSC Ltd.

AOB

The Branch annual dinner will take place on 20th January 2018 at Phyllis court, Henley-on-Thames. More details to follow next month.

There will be a whole day joint meeting with the South Coast branch on 4th December at a hotel in Basingstoke. The topic will be 'all things health'. there will be a nominal charge.

Topic for the day: Event Safety

Speaker: Chris Hall.

His slides are in the document library of the Thames Valley branch microsite.

Reply to: David Heath, Branch Secretary

Heath410@btinternet.com Tel: 01628 634523